IMeeting with Hon.Prof. Peter Katjavivi (5 September 2023)

On September 5, 2023, Ambassador Nishimaki paid a courtesy call on Hon. Prof.
Peter Katjavivi, the Speaker of the National Assembly.

During the meeting, Ambassador Nishimaki explained Japan's Assistance to Namibia,
especially in the field of education, and presented a pack of rice harvested this July to Hon.
Katjavivi from the Ogongo Campus of the University of Namibia based on the 2012-2019
rice cultivation project supported by the Japanese Government and JICA.

Hon. Prof. Katjavivi explained his past exchanges with Japan, including his visit to
Japan when he was Vice Chancellor of the University of Namibia, and expressed his
gratitude for the Japanese government's support. He also expressed his desire to continue
to promote Japan-Namibia relations, including exchanges between parliamentarians from
the two countries.



